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Zoning Division  


             

   Department of Urban Development  Marge Schmuckal


                                                                  Joseph E. Gray, Jr.

Zoning Administrator                                                                                                           Director

CITY OF PORTLAND

April 26, 2001

Thomas Childs

C/o Horizon Builders, Inc.

P.O. Box 802

 Portland, ME

RE:
614 Island Avenue, Peaks Island,  092-A-006,  IR-2 zone

Dear Mr. Childs,  

Your permit to do renovations and add a new deck as per the submitted plans is being denied. You are not allowed to start any work, especially any exterior work. This property is located in a Shoreland Zone area, and any new construction may not be located within 75 feet of the high water mark (section 14-449).  Per the plans submitted, the new deck is extended towards the water and is located only 11.5 feet from the mean high water mark.  

Any existing structure located within 75 feet of the high water mark shall be allowed a one time 30% expansion of the square footage and volume.  Other than the fact that the proposed deck is extending closer toward the high water mark, the square footage of that deck is shown to be over 30% of the existing footprint.  At this time I can not review the increase of volume that may be impacted by the change of a shed roof to a pitched roof since no volume information was submitted with this proposal. 

Again, your permit is being denied.  You do have the right to appeal my decision. If you wish to exercise your right to appeal, you would have 30 days from the date of this letter in which to appeal.  Variance appeals, especially those within the Shoreland Zone are extremely difficult to have granted.  The State Shoreland Zoning office will also be notified prior to any appeal for their input.  As of this date, I am not aware of any appeal being granted within the shoreland zone area. If you wish to proceed with an appeal, please contact this office for the appropriate information and forms.

Very truly yours,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator

Cc:
Kevin R. Moss, 416 West 49th Street #5a, New York, N.Y.  10019
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